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Message from the Manager  

City Manager, Greg Folsom 
January 2023 Update 

 
 
Hello once again.  I hope you are finding this monthly update to be informative about what your 
city government has been doing to improve our city.  If you only read one of my updates this year, 
this is the one!   

First of all, welcome to our new Councilmember, Amit Pal.  Councilmember Pal was appointed by 
unanimous consensus after several public interview sessions that were held during City Council 
meetings to provide as much transparency in the selection process as possible.  Councilmember Pal 
served for five years on the Planning Commission and has significant involvement in the community.  
He will serve for the remainder of the term created by the vacancy when Alma Hernandez was 
elected to the Mayor position.  Councilmember Pal’s term will expire in 2024. 

This month I am very proud to highlight our successes of 2022.  We have had an incredibly successful 
year, especially given the staff and resource limitations that we have.  Every department did an 
amazing job in providing service to the community and maximizing available funding to leverage 
our own resources. 

2022 Accomplishments 
City Clerk: 

• Deputy City Clerk, Donna Pock, was the recipient of the 2022 City Clerks Association of 
California “City Clerk of Distinction – Above and Beyond” award for her dedication and 
commitment to Suisun City. 

• Facilitated the 2022 election process. 

City Manager/Non-departmental: 
• Hired new Fire Chief – Chief Brad Lopez. 
• Negotiated historic agreement with Solano Irrigation District to provide additional water 

supplies for Suisun Solano Water Authority to allow for new development. 
• Coordinated with Solano Transportation Authority (STA) on a Community Based 

Transportation Plan for Suisun City. 
• Coordinated with STA and Fairfield and Suisun Transit (FAST) for a migration from a fixed 

route bus system to a micro-transit system of transit in Suisun City.  This system is the most 
efficient way of providing this service and brings a higher overall level of service to the 
users. 

• Partnered with STA on the design of a new joint-use parking lot in the downtown. 
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• Coordinated with Assemblymember Lori D. Wilson for the award of $4M in state grant 
funding for parks and public safety. 

• Updated Waste-hauler Franchise Agreement to comply with SB 1383. 
• Updated Council Norms and Procedures. 
• Updated multiple job classifications. 
• Updated labor agreements. 

Development Services - Planning: 
• Hired Development Services Director – Had been vacant for 2.5 years due to budget. 
• Completed entitlements for: 

o Take 5 Oil Change (Walters/Hwy 12). 
o Starbucks (Walters/Hwy 12). 
o Lotz Way Residential Development projects. 

• Continued to process entitlement applications for two of the largest projects in Suisun City 
history: 

o The Suisun Logistics project (2.1 million square feet). 
o The Highway 12 Logistics project (500,000 – 1.2 million square feet). 

• Initiated environmental review for Tractor Supply and Olive Tree Ranch development 
projects. 

• Continued to process the entitlements for Element 7 Commercial Cannabis Retail Dispensary 
project (300 Railroad Avenue) and Cannabissary (Humphrey/Railroad). 

• Initiated a comprehensive amendment to Title 18 “Zoning” of the Suisun City Municipal Code. 
• Initiated the updates of both the Housing and Safety Elements of the Suisun City General 

Plan. 
• Established a list of approved environmental consultants to prepare California 

Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) documents for projects. 
• Helped facilitate the disposition of several successor agency properties including properties 

formerly a part of the Main Street West Disposition and Development Agreement. 

Development Services – Building Division:  
• Prepared an ordinance complying with AB 1236, AB 970 and AB 1100 expediting the 

permitting process for EV charging stations. 
• Expanded building inspections from four to five days per week. 
• Implemented new housing legislation as it related to permitting residential projects. 
• Reduced processing timeframe for electronic over-the-counter permits by 50%. 
• Permitted two multi-family residential development projects – Marina Village and Blossom 

Apartments. 
• Issued 1084 permits in 2022 versus 858 for 2021. 

Development Services - Code Enforcement Division: 
• Created a Code Enforcement Division and hired a Code Enforcement Officer. 
• Established a voluntary compliance process with violators that has minimized the need to 

engage in the formal abatement process. 
• Successfully abated five weed abatement complaints that have been a struggle to seek 

compliance. 
• Began monitoring and enforcing code violations through the City’s new MyCivic mobile app. 
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Finance/Information Technology: 
• Updated Cost Allocation Plan. 
• Updated City’s Investment Policy. 
• Implemented online processing of Business Licensing. 
• Implemented GASB 87 (Lease Accounting) to comply with audit standards. 
• Completed FY 2022/23 Annual Budget. 
• Implemented ClearGov software for budget preparation. 
• Awarded $75,000 American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) Water Arrearage Payment Program 

grant. 
• Awarded $13,500 ARPA Wastewater Arrearage Payment Program grant. 
• Awarded $16,000 Low Income Household Water Assistance Program grant used to help 

pay water bill for low income residents. 
• Managed 130+ payment arrangements for utility accounts. 
• Implemented MyCivic app. 
• Upgraded servers. 
• Upgraded City Hall internet. 
• Initiated new Enterprise Resource Planning (ERP) software upgrade.  ERP software is used 

to manage day-to-day business activities throughout the organization. 
• Initiated VOIP phone system. 
• Initiated Website upgrade. 
• Implemented First Response 911 with immediate notification to medical dispatch. 
• Initiated Marina CCTV project funded by Recognized Obligation Payment Schedule (ROPS). 
• Issued 341 new business licenses. 
• Completed Motorola Communication System. 

Fire Department:   
• Staffed a second engine for the first time in Suisun City history. 
• Hired the first full-time, female firefighter in Suisun City history. 
• Completed 2021 Annual Report. 
• Placed Light and Air Unit (Air 47) into service, replacing the old Self-Contained Breathing 

Apparatus (SCBA) fill station that was no longer usable. 
• Acquired a used equipment truck from Fairfield FD for no cost. 
• Acquired new equipment, including Automatic External Defibrillators (AEDs), Personal 

Protective Equipment (PPE), and rope rescue equipment. 
• Upgraded technology. 
• Updated Mutual Aid matrices to improve response and service levels. 
• Accomplished over 200 agency hours of training. 
• Now reviewing all plan reviews in-house. 
• Implemented fee collection services for inspections and plan reviews. 
• Upgraded to electronic invoicing and ability to accept online credit card payment for 

services. 
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Parks Recreation and Marina Department: 
• Completion of 3 year funding renewal process for After School Education and Safety (ASES) 

Grant through the CA Department of Education for a minimum of $146,500/year.    
• Awarded First 5 Solano grant for $20,000 for free preschool recreation classes for up to 

180 Solano County children ages 2-4. 
• Awarded $5,000 grant from Kaiser Permanente Community Relations Sponsorship Program 

for senior events. 
• Completed application of the Proposition 64 Public Health and Safety Grant program in 

the amount of ~ $2.3 million over 5 years to start a Police Activities League (PAL) in Suisun 
City focused on marijuana prevention and education.   

• Completion of the Community Development Block Grant CARES Act (CDBG-CV) amendment 
process to reallocate ~ $64,500 of grant funds from providing virtual learning hubs for 
elementary school students to building improvements at the Joseph Nelson Center.     

• Successful purchase, delivery, and planting of new Community Christmas Tree and kept the 
project on budget and on schedule. 

• Reopened senior programming at the Joseph Nelson Community Center serving an average 
of 330 seniors each month. 

• Coordinated 3 Dinner Dance events with an average of 90 seniors in attendance. In addition 
to these events, we hosted our Holiday Lunch at the Joe Nelson Community Center again for 
the first time in 3 years.   

• With community partnership, prepared and delivered over 80 meals on Thanksgiving Day 
to seniors in need. 

• Planned and coordinated the return of 4th of July Celebration after two years off due to 
COVID. 4th of July was very well attended and a success. The event generated over $6,000 
in revenue which is $3,000 more than previous years. 

• Planned and coordinated the return of the “Brew Bash at the Basin” after two years off due 
to COVID. This event was well attended and enjoyed by all.  

• Dock Maintenance and Inspection Project Year 2 of 5: Successfully managed this project 
from start to finish.  Project was fully funded by the Recognized Obligation Payment 
Schedule (ROPS). 

• Dock Box Replacement Project: Successfully managed the $188,654 project and this project 
was fully funded by ROPS. 

• Entered into a contract with Fairfield Unified School District for up to $363,230 to provide 
after school care to underserved youth at the three elementary schools. 

• Increased the Youth Summer Camp enrollment by 30%. 
• Added 5 additional sports tournaments at Lambrecht Sports Complex for an increase of 

$10,000 in revenue.    
• Initiated Parks Master Plan. 
• Initiated design of Prosperity Garden Park. 

Police Department: 
• Fully staffed sworn positions for the first time in several years (in flux). 
• Implemented the City officer program assigning resources to citywide issues when staffing 

is above minimums. 
• Implemented a new training management software system to track our mandated and 

additional trainings. 
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• Prioritized training for all personnel – feedback from officers assisted in our retention as 
officers wanted trainings for things like bike patrol, collision investigation, etc. and 
previously were not being sent due to budget and staffing issues. 

• Completed the license plate reader implementation joining several cities in the county using 
the same system to enhance our investigative capabilities.  

• Upgraded PD Servers. 
• CueHit Software implementation soliciting community feedback after interactions with 

officers/dispatchers to better our service delivery 
• Statewide Integrated Traffic Records System (SWITRS) Collision reporting: Migrated away 

from an antiquated collision reporting system to utilize our current reporting software.  This 
necessitated additional software and testing to electronically report collisions to the state 
(done utilizing funds from an Office of Traffic Safety grant for $15k), making us more 
efficient in both our reporting to the state and time officers spend completing the actual 
collision reports. 

• National Incident-Based Reporting System (NIBRS)/California Incident-Based Reporting 
System (CIBRS) implementation:  Incident-based reporting systems necessitated software 
and code entries, as well as report testing to the state. 

• Racial and Identity Profiling Act (PRIPA): Began sending demographic stop data to the state 
as mandated by law.  Necessitated department wide training in several aspects of the 
reporting system.  

• Department received Police Officer Standards and Training (POST) approval for Use of 
Force and Firearms perishable skills training to be taught by our own in-house instructors 
rather than outsourcing our accreditation.  

• Marine Unit staffed with an additional six officers trained through a series of training days. 
• New laser speed guns acquired and issued for speed enforcement – more accurate than 

radar needing special training to use. 
• Community outreach restarted. 
• Updated Military Equipment Policy. 
• New fleet vehicles marked & unmarked – patrol fleet is made up of mostly hybrid vehicles. 
• Investigations staffed with two full time detectives for the first time in several years. 
• Implemented traffic saturation patrol details to coordinate efforts and address traffic 

concerns. 
• Created social media team to write posts on Facebook and Instagram. 
• Lexipol Gold Award Daily Training Bulletins – our policy vendor gives awards for the 

amount of daily training bulletins officers complete.  We received the gold award this year 
for our staff keeping up on the trainings. 

• Facilitated City participation in first Multi-jurisdictional Hazard Mitigation Plan. 

Public Works Department - Engineering: 
• Completed - Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacons Project  

o This project was funded primarily by a Highway Safety Improvement (HSIP) Cycle 
9 allocation in the amount of $205,000.  This project has been completed and has 
installed Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacons (RRFB) and other crossing 
improvements at the following three locations: 

1) Existing mid-block crossing on Merganser Drive fronting the Senior Center. 



6 
 

2) Pintail Drive at Scoter Way, fronting the Suisun City library and the Suisun 
Elementary School. 
3) New pedestrian crossing on Lawler Ranch Parkway between Fennie Way 
and Hillborn Way (this new pedestrian crossing connects to the walkway to 
Falls Park). 

• Completed - New Railroad Avenue Pavement Rehabilitation Project 
o This project was funded with One Bay Area Grant (OBAG) allocation in the amount 

of $491,000 from the California Department of Transportation, as well as with 
Transportation Development Act Article 3 (TDA 3) allocation in the amount of 
$124,675 from the Solano Transportation Authority (STA).  This project has been 
completed and included the following project scope: 
 Base failure repairs, asphalt grinding, 2” asphalt concrete overlay on 

eastbound Railroad Avenue from Sunset Avenue to Village Drive, including 
an additional 950 feet to the west. 

 Upgrade of curb ramps to ADA-compliant curb ramps within the eastbound 
street segment at Pepperwood Street and at Village Drive. 

 Base failure repairs on eastbound Railroad Avenue from the limits of the 
asphalt overlay work to Birchwood Court. 

 Upgrade of existing bicycle lanes to buffered bicycle lanes on both sides of 
Railroad Avenue from Marina Boulevard to Sunset Avenue, including new 
vehicle lane striping. 

• Completed - Asphalt Rubber Cape Seal Project 
o This project was funded by Senate Bill 1 (SB1) allocation and has been 

completed.  Pavement resurfacing and curb ramp upgrades were performed on 
Village Drive from Highway 12 to Railroad Avenue and on Whispering Bay Lane 
from Francisco Drive to Josiah Circle.  The project scope included dig-out repairs, 
re-striping Village Drive to include buffered bicycle lanes and introduction of a new 
crosswalk on Village Drive at Merganser Drive, fronting the Nelson Community 
Center. 

• Completed - Traffic Calming Project at Crystal Middle School 
o This project was funded primarily by a Transportation Funds for Clean Air (TFCA) 

allocation in the amount of $99,500.   This project has been completed and includes 
the following traffic calming improvements: rectangular rapid flashing beacons, high 
visibility crosswalk, concrete curb bulb-out, and curb ramp upgrades at the existing 
pedestrian/student crossing on Whispering Bay Lane fronting Crystal Middle School. 

• Completed - EV Charging Stations at Park and Ride Lot 
o This project was funded by a Transportation Fund for Clean Air (TFCA) allocation 

through the Solano Transportation Authority (STA).  This project has been completed 
and has updated two EV charging stations with new dual paddle EV charging 
stations along the west perimeter of the Park and Ride Lot, including a new ADA-
complaint ramp and updated signage and striping. 

• Completed – Meridian West Subdivision Final Map. 
• Report Completed - Citywide ADA Transition Plan 

o A comprehensive ADA assessment was completed on all City sidewalks, curb ramps, 
intersections, facilities, and operations/policies/procedures.  

• Plan Completed - Local Road and Safety Plan (in conjunction with other agencies). 
• Began construction of Phase 3 of McCoy Creek Trail project. 
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• Report Completed - Fairfield-Suisun Sewer District (FSSD) Collection System Asset 
Management Report (in conjunction with FSSD). 

• Awarded $2.15M Clean California grant for State Route 12 Landscape Improvement 
Project.  Project design completed and project advertised for bid. Construction will begin in 
spring 2023. 

• Awarded $893,270 Caltrans funding allocation for Park and Ride Green Infrastructure 
Project.   

o The goals of the project are to reduce the amount of trash and to improve the quality 
of stormwater entering the Suisun Marsh and San Francisco Bay ecosystems, as well 
as to beautify this gateway to the City’s Historic Waterfront District.  These goals 
will be achieved by constructing a green stormwater infrastructure feature and full 
trash capture devices (2 total) within the project area, specifically along the eastern 
perimeter of the Park and Ride Lot.        

• Awarded $95,000 FY22-23 Transportation Fund for Clean Air (TFCA) Grant Application – 
Sidewalk Gap Closure Project 

o The City has been awarded a TFCA allocation of $95,000 for the Safe Route to 
School Project to fill in the gap in the sidewalk system around the affordable housing 
project at the southeast corner of Marina Boulevard and Buena Vista Avenue with a 
10-foot wide pedestrian/bicycle path.  The developer of the project will construct 
one half of the path, while the City will be responsible for constructing the other 
half.  

• Transitioned Lighting and Landscape District (LLD) services from contract to in-house. 
• Remodeled Heritage Park restrooms. 
• Completed the school crossing and crosswalk painting around all schools (Dan O Root, Suisun 

Elementary, Crystal Middle School and Crescent Elementary). 
• Performed 12 major homeless encampment cleanups. 
• Emptied a total of 278,640 gallons of trash throughout the City. 
• Responded to 129 illegal dumps. 

Public Works Department – Facilities: 
• Completed - Sprayed Polyurethane Roofing for City Facilities Project  

o This project rehabilitated the flat roofs for the City Hall, Police Department, Fire 
Department, Joe Nelson Community Center, and Harbor Theater 

• Completed - City Hall and Police Campus Fire Sprinklers 
o The fire sprinkler riser for City Hall and Police Department had a catastrophic leak 

and needed to be replaced. The riser needed to be relocated to the streetside of 
the facility and upgraded to Code. This involved coordination between three trades 
- Alarm company, Sprinkler company, and Electrician. 

o The fire sprinkler main pipes needed to be replaced due to leaks along the entire 
pipe. 

• Completed - Harbor Theater Fire Code Updates 
 The dampers were on the same circuit as the fire alarm panel, which was not 

to code. The damper circuit and fire alarm panel needed to be separate.  
 Repaired exit door by the workshop. This door was inoperable and needed 

to be fixed. 
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• Completed - Block Party Application Update  
o Worked with the other departments to revise and update the application. Additional 

language and provisions were added to application. 
• City Hall Maintenance and Repair Projects: 

o HVAC: Replaced HVAC unit in south wing front counter. 
o HVAC: Replaced HVAC unit in IT Server Room. 
o Repaired Council Chambers Chair Lift Motor. 
o Fire Code updates: Installed smoke detectors in both City Hall and Police 

Department Server Rooms.  
o Fire Code updates: Install exhaust fan timer in City Hall Electrical Room. 
o Replaced Large Format Scanner and Printer (Plotter). 

• Fire Department Maintenance and Repair Projects: 
o Install new switches and outlets in Training Room. 
o Install new accessible automatic front doors. 

• Public Records Act Software 
o Added new software to keep track of PRA/FOIA requests. 
o 2022 requests: 35. 

• Encroachment Permits Issued: 152 

Successor Agency to the Redevelopment Agency: 
• Completed sale of Parcel 13 (waterfront on Civic Center Blvd.) for mixed use project. 
• Completed sale of Westwind property (end of Civic Center Blvd.) for mixed use project. 
• Completed sale of Parcel 10 (Lotz Way/Civic Center Blvd.) for single family homes. 
• Completed sale of Parcels 3, 7, 8 & 9 (along waterfront) for future restaurants. 
• Completed sale of Parcel 11 (in front of One Harbor Square office building) for new dental 

office and health spa. 
 
I hope you agree that we had a very successful 2022! 

 

January 2023 Highlights 

City Council 
City Council Meeting Highlights (January – 3 meetings): 

• CFD #2 was amended to add Caterpillar Clubhouse and Zip Thru Carwash  
• The Military Equipment Policy was amended to allow the city to acquire a mobile 

command vehicle for Police and Fire Department use. 
• Council approved a funding agreement with STA for the Sidewalk Gap Closure Project. 
• Council accepted funds from the State Budget Act of 2022 for Parks and Recreation 

projects. 
• Council approved the purchase of Motorola radios for the Fire Department second engine. 
• Council Candidate Town Halls. 
• Council appointed Amit Pal to the vacant Council seat. 
• Swearing in of Councilmember Amit Pal. 
• Swearing in of new Firefighters. 
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Development Services Department 
Housing/Safety Element 
Staff and the consultant are working to make final revisions to the document to address 
comments from the California Department of Housing and Community Development (HCD). An 
item has been tentatively scheduled for the February 28th Planning Commission meeting 
(recommendation) and the March 21st City Council meeting (adoption). 
 
Tractor Supply 
The final draft environmental document has been prepared by our consultant (Stantec). The Site 
Plan/Architectural Review entitlement (along with the CEQA document) is tentatively scheduled 
for the February 28th Planning Commission meeting.   Concurrent with the entitlement process, 
the applicant has submitted construction drawings/improvement plans for processing at their 
own risk. If the entitlements are approved by Planning Commission this would put the project in 
a position to begin construction sooner. 
 
Take 5 
The building permit for the entitled oil change facility along the east side of Walters Road at 
Highway 12 has been issued. A preconstruction meeting is being scheduled to occur within the 
next week with construction to begin soon after.  
 
Starbucks 
The construction drawings/improvement plans have been resubmitted to the city for the new 
Starbucks drive-thru facility located east of 7-Eleven at Walters Road and Highway 12. Plan 
check comments are due February 13th from all the reviewing entities. 
 
Lotz Residences 
The project includes 16 single-family homes along the north side of Lotz Way across from the 
Victorian Harbor Subdivision. Plan check comments have been provided to the applicant and a 
resubmittal is expected in the near term. 

FIRE DEPARTMENT 
Training 
The Training and Operations Divisions are working in conjunction to have all 12 new and existing 
paid career members of the department participate in an in-house, week-long academy. 
Specific company training includes: administrative policies and procedures, apparatus 
positioning, EMS equipment and procedure, and wildland and structure firefighting strategy 
and tactics. 
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January Fire Department Statistics: 
 

 
 
Evacuation Management System:  
Chief Lopez attended Zone Haven training at Solano Office of Emergency Services (OES) this 
month. Zone Haven is an evacuation management system that is in development in Solano 
County. There will be a public facing platform where residents can look up their zones. Public 
education and training are in development with all city and county agencies where we are 
working to have a hard launch in March 2023. Stay tuned for more!     
 
Assembly Bill 747: Chief Lopez and Public Works Director, Nouae Vue, attended a seminar in 
Walnut Creek on January 19th, 2023. AB747 addresses certain mandatory elements required 
within a City’s General Plan, including a safety element for the protection of the community from 
unreasonable risks associated with the effects of various geologic hazards, flooding, wildland 
and urban fires, and climate adaptation and resilience strategies. That law requires the safety 
element to address, among other things, evacuation routes related to identified fire and 
geologic hazards. Link to Assembly Bill 747 is: Bill Text - AB-747 Planning and zoning: general 
plan: safety element. (ca.gov). 
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POLICE DEPARTMENT 
Public Safety Dispatcher Off Training 

We want to congratulate Public Safety Dispatcher (PSD) Dree 
Ibarra for completing her training this month. After several 
months of learning how to answer both business and emergency 
9-1-1 calls, learning to dispatch police and fire units, and 
learning to work records and the front counter, PSD Ibarra is off 
training and able to work solo shifts in dispatch. PSD Ibarra is 
the 8th available dispatcher. We have an additional dispatcher 
in training and are recruiting for the 10th dispatcher position.  
 
 
 

 
Police Department Crime Statistics 
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First Homicide of the Year 
Unfortunately, we had our first homicide of the year in January.  On Sunday, 1/15/23, Fairfield 
PD contacted dispatch and advised that a male subject had been dropped off at NorthBay 
Hospital with multiple stab wounds. Fairfield PD did an initial work up on the incident and 
determined the incident may have happened somewhere in Suisun City.   
Suisun City detectives were called in and began their investigation. The staff at the hospital 
advised our detectives the victim had suffered multiple stab wounds and was on life support 
awaiting decisions by the family. Detectives began working this investigation as a homicide, 
and they were able to determine the incident happened in the 200 block of Long Street where 
two males began physically fighting at a residence before the victim was stabbed.   
 
Once an initial crime scene was determined, Commander Henderson and Chief Roth came in to 
assist with the investigation that went on throughout the night. A search warrant was then served 
on Long Street with the assistance of the Solano County Sheriff SWAT team due to the severity 
of the crime.  Detectives continue to work this case. 

 
PUBLIC WORKS  
PUBLIC WORKS ENGINEERING: 

 
PG&E Gas Line Upgrade Project 
PG&E’s current schedule shows project completion in May or June of 2023. The scope of work 
for this project includes restoring damaged pavements as well as sidewalks that are impacted 
by this project. Restoration work will be performed at the tail end of the project schedule.  
 
Inspections Ahead of PG&E Gas Main Replacement Project 
PG&E will start the next phase of their gas line replacements. They will be conducting a Closed 
Circuit Television Inspection (CCTV) of the lines ahead of replacing the gas lines in the area of 
Skylark Court, Skylark Drive, Pheasant Drive, Waxwing Lane, Crane Drive, Seagull Drive, 
Pelican Way, and Placer Lane.  
 
McCoy Creek Trail Phase II Project 
The contractor currently has two different crews working on this Project.  One crew will be 
installing water service lines (for the new irrigation system) along with working on completing 
underground storm drainage at the trail crossings on Worley Road and on Pintail Drive.  The 
second crew is excavating/grading and placing the base layer for the trail alignment located 
north of Pintail Drive. 

 

PUBLIC WORKS MAINTENANCE DIVISION: 
The Maintenance Division does a lot of work throughout the city.  Here is a snapshot of work 
performed during December: 

• Monday and Thursday twice weekly trash runs and illegal dump pickups (approximately 
186 trash cans). 



13 
 

• Monday and Thursday twice weekly trash runs in the LLD’s. 
• Mowed the parks per schedule. 
• Addressed two (2) illegal dumps on Humphrey Drive. 
• Repaired Potholes in the following locations: 

o Widgeon – from Pintail to Merganser 
o East Widgeon – Merganser to Honker 
o Blossom Avenue 
o Humphrey Drive 
o Shoveller Drive 
o Sunset from Railroad to Pintail 
o Javan Way 
o Montebello Drive  
o Emperor from Longspur to Pintail 
o Widgeon from Honker to Pintail 

• Responded to storm-related tree issues at the following locations: 
o Phillip Way 
o Potrero Circle 
o Walters Road 

• Responded to flooding concerns in the following locations: 
o Humphrey and Frieda 
o Peterson Road 
o Spring and Main 
o Walters Road 
o Wesley 
o Blue Wing 
o Fortuna and Hacienda 
o Newport Way 
o Winters Way 
o Worley Road 

• Completed chemical application (pre- and post-emergent) on the Walters Road median 
from Belle Vista to East Tabor (Peterson Ranch LLD). 

• Completed the chemical application (pre- and post-emergent) along both sides of 
Walters Road from Bella Vista to East Tabor (Peterson Ranch LLD). 

• Sprayed post and pre-emergent along the Sunset median. 
• Sprayed post and pre-emergent along the New Railroad median. 
• Sprayed post and pre-emergent along both sides of the New Railroad. 
• Removed dead shrubs along Village Drive (Heritage LLD). 
• Removed dead shrubs along Sunset Avenue (Heritage LLD). 
• Started the clean-up of the pass through’s (Lawler Ranch LLD). 
• Trimmed and cleaned up Geopp Park. 
• Trimmed trees in Heritage Park.  
• Finished the irrigation repairs at the boat ramp. 
• Cut weeds and cleaned behind City Hall. 
• Trimmed and cleaned along Charleston from Bella Vista to East Tabor (Peterson Ranch 

LLD). 
• Trimmed, weeded, and cleaned up the fountain grasses in front of the Library. 
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• Weeded and cleaned up the Nelson Center parking lot. 
• Removed Christmas decorations and stored them. 
• Trimmed the long stretch of bottle brush on Whitby Way (Lawler Ranch LLD). 
• Trimmed trees in Heritage Park. 
• Trimmed bushes/shrubs and cleaned-up the North Basin Parking Lot. 
• Landscape maintenance in Amber Drive (Amberwood Tax Zone No. 1). 
• Cleaned and trimmed in Blossom LLD area (Blossom LLD). 
• Trimmed  fountain grasses in front of the library on 

along Pintail Drive. 
• Continued with sewer cleaning program – currently 

in Lawler Ranch Area.  Cleaned approx. 2,275 
feet. 

• Cleaned Yacht Club storm drain, and storm drain 
on Spinney Way.   

 
 
 
 
 
STREET SWEEPING SCHEDULE: 
You can find a link to the street sweeping schedule on our website under Public Works: 
https://www.suisun.com/departments/public-works/street-sweeping/ 
 

Recreation, Parks, Marina & Arts 
 
Seniors 

January 26th was the first Dinner Dance of 2023. We are happy to announce that 130 seniors 
joined us for a fun night out. Seniors had a free meal, which included lasagna, garlic bread, and 
salad. For dessert, seniors enjoyed cookies and hot cocoa, which was a major hit. DJ Glenn and his 
wing woman started playing music at 7 pm and kept seniors dancing until the very end at 9 pm. 
Overall, it was a great night, and staff continues to receive positive comments. We look forward to 
hosting the next event, Movie Night, on Thursday, March 23rd at 5 pm.  

https://www.suisun.com/departments/public-works/street-sweeping/
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Now Hiring 

Suisun City RPM Department is hiring for a variety of 
part-time positions, including Marina Attendant, After 
School/Camps Attendant, Facility Attendant, and 
Preschool staff. Those interested are encouraged to 
apply through the City’s CalOpps page.  This is an 
exciting time for the RPM Department as we look to 
expand our team. 
 

 

 

 

 

January Revenue Summary 

January is traditionally a slow month 
compared to others, but this January 
was almost triple the revenue 
compared to last year. January of 
last year’s rentals and programs 
generated $13,956.  This January, 
individuals utilized our facilities for 
58 paid events, which includes 
parties both indoor and outdoor, 
trainings, church services and sport 
practices or games. These rentals or 
leases took place at the Joseph 
Nelson Community Center, the 
Lambrecht Sports Complex and 
throughout our Community Parks, for 
a total of $18,878. Our recreation 
programs, after school and Camps 
have a combined total of $16,041. 
This brings the total for the month of 
January to $35,919.  
 

 

ROOMS RENTALS AMOUNT 
BANQUET 8 $9,100.00  
A,B & C  1 $0.00  
KITCHEN 0 $0.00  
ROOM A 6 $2,015.00  
ROOM B 6 $1,944.00  
ROOM C 6 $1,325.00  
ROOMS A/B 2 $1,000.00  
ROOMS B/C 1 $742.00  
Room 1 3 $972.00  
PARKS 1 $0.00  
Lambrecht Rentals 24 $2,780.00  
Lambrecht Tournaments 0 $0.00   

58 $19,878.00  
Program  Occurrences  Amount  

Lambrecht Snack Bar  0 $0.00  
Recreation Classes  40 $5,125.00  
Youth Camps  1 $210.00  
After School 32 $10,706.00   

73 $16,041.00   
Total  $35,919.00  
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First 5 Solano Early Childhood Recreation Classes  
Registration also has begun for the March 
offerings for the program, including Drumming, 
Yoga, Ballet/Tap, and Soccer.  The series is free 
for all Solano County residents ages 2-4, and 
thanks to the First 5 Solano funding, it will 
provide 20 free recreation classes for ages 2-4 
between September 2022-June 2023.  English 
and Spanish fliers for the March offerings are 
available with more information – interested 
families can register at: 

https://suisun.recdesk.com. 
 
Recreation Supervisor Marvin Mora is finalizing 
April classes, and soon there will be class 
offerings every month for the program until 
June.   

 
Have a great February – Happy Valentine’s 
Day! 
 

Greg Folsom 
City Manager 

https://suisun.recdesk.com/

